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A question as to the best process for constructing/renewing the next measure is whether 
to begin by compiling a wish list - the thought is to ground the process by finding out what 
the various options would cost, especially given the split roll tax concern. 

The Board will approve the language of the Measure, although it will likely be written by 
committee. The BSEP department must be careful that it can discuss parameters but not 
campaign, especially once the Measure is adopted by the Board in June 2016. 
 

5. P&O Subcommittees and Related Committees 
Natasha Beery, BSEP Director 
 There was a discussion on how to handle the various P&O subcommittees and whether to 
build in time on alternate Tuesdays or to extend the time on meeting days.  Martin suggested 
that the people who are going to be on the Subcommittees have the opportunity to weigh in.  
In preparation, the BSEP staff will find available dates.  Martin also suggested that there not 
be subcommittees for everything and that the most important be prioritized, i.e. CSR, 
Technology, VAPA, Library, and BSEP Measure Awareness. 
 

6. Chairperson(s) for the P&O Committee for FY 2014-15 
Martin informed the committee that he would be stepping down as co-chair and was then 

asked what he thought were important qualities for a chairperson to have.  He expressed the 
thought that the P&O Chair and those involved in the new measure would be different, 
although those roles had meshed before. He stated that it was important to maintain active 
communication with BSEP staff and Board, to make meeting time productive.  He said there 
was some prep time in looking at the agenda and how one would want to manage the time.   

Hensley suggested that the chair understand this committee’s charge with the measure 
winding down.  This coming year, there would be multiple calls for service. Beery 
expressed appreciation for a chair who is able to keep the meeting running smoothly, who is 
balanced and not necessarily an advocate with an agenda.  The chair would make sure that 
everyone is able to speak.  Martin added that the chair needn’t respond to everything.  Chris 
invited others to speak with him if they have questions.  Harm complimented Martin on his 
work and how his unique set of characteristics have made the meetings flow.   

 
7. Update on 2013-14 Closing and Budget Revisions 

Natasha Beery, BSEP Director 
Beery stated that more information will be available at the November meeting.  She did 

go over some major points, including the fact that many of the school sites have a fair 
amount of carryover to work with this year.  Next year, however, there is not much fund 
balance to increase the allocations, and there will probably be less per student.  On a 
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• BSEP Planning and Oversight Committee, Proposed Guidelines for Budget occurring after 
Approval of Annual Plan 
Beery presented the guidelines that had been discussed regarding the various BSEP budgets 
and what to do if there are changes. The guideline would be presented in October with 
action at the next meeting.  It is a guideline, not a bylaw, which gets re-written with the 
measure. This degree of detail is not necessarily going to be in the Measure.  

 
9. Approval of Minutes: 6.3.14 

 
MOTION CARRIED (Perez/Hamill): To approve the meeting minutes of the June 3, 
2014 P&O Committee.  The motion was approved with a showing of 9 hands, with no 
objections, and 1 abstention. Approval of Minutes 4.15.14 

 
10. Adjournment 

     The meeting was adjourned by acclamation at 9:12 p.m. 
 

 
  
Minutes submitted by Valerie Tay, BSEP Staff Support 


	P&O Steering Committee Members Absent:

